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 April 2024 
This time of year the weather is unpredictable. Some days it will be cold and others it will be 
warm. One weekend we had warm weather and a dust storm blew in. The next day we woke 
up to snow covering the ground and continuing to fall. Two days later there was no evidence 
that it had snowed and it was warm again. 

Thankfully, the spiritual climate of the church continues to be warm. Some have struggled 
with work but God has provided for them. Others have faced relationship problems and God 
is continuing to work in their lives. There are also those facing health issues. Again God is at 
work. I am thankful that our God can and does work in individual lives to grow their faith in 
Him. Watching their growth also encourages my faith in God. Please pray that people 
continue to see God working in their lives and learn to depend on Him. 

During April the Bible translation team met here in Ulaanbaatar. Bro. Bill Patterson, his wife 
Marcy, and two other Bible translators came and worked with the team. The boys and I 
enjoyed the fellowship with them. We are also thankful for the encouragement the church 
received from Bro. Bill’s messages. Please pray for the translation work. 

My program for work has finished. I will not have to teach English again until September. 
While I am very grateful for my visa. I am looking forward to having more time for ministry. 
This also marks the beginning of our summer activities. We will be planning and preparing 
for the months to come. We usually have a Children’s Day Sunday, VBS, Family Day, A 
Teen Retreat, and many other activities during the summer. Please pray for these upcoming 
activities. Pray that Christians will be encouraged and people will be saved. 

During May our co-laborers. The Cameron Schmutzler family will be going back to the US 
for a furlough. Please pray for them to get rest and encouragement as they visit family and 
churches. Because of their absence, we will need to make some adjustments. I am praying 
that God will use this need to cause our people to step up. I am praying that God will use 
others to do more. Please pray that God will give us the wisdom to make the right changes 
and direct the right people to step up. 

The mid-term exams have been taken by the Bible college students. We will conclude this 
semester by June 1st. Please pray for the staff and students. Also, please pray for new 
students. We have a desire to train more students. The need here is great but the laborers are 
few. We are asking God to bring us new students. 

Tammy is currently still in the US. We have purchased tickets for her to return on June 3rd. I 
am very thankful to all who have prayed for her. She has been able to take care of many 
needed things for our family. When she arrives back in Mongolia she will again be very 
useful to me and the ministry here. I am thankful to God for my wife and excited to continue 
serving together in Mongolia to “Reach Mongolia” for Christ.  

Thank you again for your prayers and support. 

The Weber Family 
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